

JOHN HART

Conservative Group Leader

Leader of the County Council

Tel: County Hall (01392) 383042 Fax: County Hall (01392) 382324

Email:

john.hart@devon.gov.uk

Bovisand Lodge Bovisand Nr Plymouth Devon PL9 0AA

Tel: (01752) 403554 Fax:(01752) 482646

18 April 2013

Mr Alan M Dransfield

Email: alanmdransfield@gmail.com

Dear Mr Dransfield

Thank you for your e-mail dated 29th March addressed to Exeter Conservatives .

You will appreciate that it would not be a matter for any political party to investigate serious allegations of criminal conduct. I note the position of the Police Commissioner which is one I entirely understand. A number of allegations are made but no evidence provided to back up those allegations.

I have made enquiries concerning your disputed FOI requests. I am told that the decision that your request relating to the Exeter Chiefs bridge was vexatious has been upheld by the Upper Tier Tribunal. I understand that your appeal relating to PFI schools will be heard in July. I am satisfied that the position of the Council in respect of both requests was the appropriate one to take.

You will appreciate that in the circumstances I will not be taking you up on your offer to meet.

Yours sincerely

JOHN HART

cc Exeter Conservative Office (Email: office@exeterconservatives.co.uk)